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Central Oregon Interagency Dispatch Center

                 4550 SW Airport Way

                  Prineville, OR  97754

FIRE NEWS--Central Oregon Interagency Dispatch Center

For Immediate Release: September 27, 2008 – 12:00 p.m.  
Contact:  Fire Information Desk, 541/549-7709     www.fs.fed.us/r6/centraloregon/fire
Night Operations Help Progress on Wizard Fire
Camp Sherman – More than 300 personnel from multiple agencies made progress on suppressing the Wizard Fire burning approximately three miles north of the community of Camp Sherman.  The fire is approximately 330 acres in size and is 10 % contained.  Crews working last night made good progress aided by cool temperatures and humidity recovery.  The fire is burning on Deschutes National Forest land and is currently not threatening homes or facilities.
The fire started on Wednesday as a 30-acre prescribed burn in the Metolius Research Natural Area.  The one hour long burn of the unit went well, however the next day it escaped control lines during the patrol phase and burned north and east up Green Ridge.  The unit had been burned 3 times before in the past 20 years as part of a long term study to understand the role of fire in ponderosa pine forests and how different seasons of burning effect forest ecosystems.
Fire officials will hold an informational Community Meeting on Sunday September 28th at 11:30 am at the Camp Sherman Community Hall.  They will provide updates on the fire and answer questions.  

Crews will conduct burnout operations throughout the fire area later this afternoon to remove unburned fuels and secure fire lines.  The public can expect to see increased fire activity and smoke and should not be alarmed.  Continued warm and dry weather is expected in the next several days.
The operation is fully staffed with fire crews from around the country including four 20 person Type 1 Hotshot Crews.  Air tankers, fixed wing planes, helicopters, and bulldozers are also assisting firefighters in controlling the fire.

Fire officials appreciate the good cooperation they have received with the Area Closure along Forest Roads 1419, 1120, and 11, including trails near the Metolius River downstream of Canyon Creek.  
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